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Tandem Trekkers – Charity Reg no. 1175326
Annual General Meeting Minutes: 27 February 2024
Welcome
Stephen Draycott welcomed the AGM attendees and thanked them for their attendance.
Present
Stephen Draycott, Joanne Dracyott, Aisha Saiyad, Andrew Mann, Graham Robson, Ian Beverley, Louise Sugden, Martin Eatherley, Jules Armitage, Matthew Jones, Michelle Jones, Muzzafar Hussain, Peter Thornburn, Richard Hampson, Simon Birtle, Paul Stark, Steve Dearman, Andy Wright, Barney Harle, Elisa Farley, Jimmy Hinton, Judith Broug, Stephen Butler, Sophie Butler, Diarmuid Ware, Brittany Stead, Jade Burniston, Chris Fenton and Kate Eaton.
Apologies
Apologies were received from Keith Sandiford, Tariq Ali, Hajra Kelly, James, Kathryn Milner, Diana Maynard, Claudia Maqueda, and Chris Dixon.
Minutes of Previous AGM
Joanne Draycott proposed, and Matthew Jones seconded the previous meeting minutes as being an accurate representation of the previous AGM. The motion was unanimously carried. 
Annual Accounts
Stephen Draycott reported the charity was in good shape having recently received high levels of grant funding and having had a successful year of fundraising.
Steve Dearman proposed, and Aisha Saiyad seconded the accounts as being acceptable. The motion was carried unanimously. 
Trustee’s Report
Martin Eatherley proposed, and Louise Sugden seconded the Trustee’s report as being acceptable. This was carried unanimously. 
It was agreed in the meeting that the Annual Accounts and Trustee’s Report would be made available on the Tandem Trekkers website. 
Trustees
Stephen Draycott informed the committee that Tariq Ali, Brittany Steady, and Diarmuid Ware would all be stepping down from the committee and thanked them for their service to the charity. Stephen added that Charles Williams had stepped down as a trustee earlier on in the year, and also thanked him for his services.
Stephene Draycott announced that Steve Dearman, Sophie Butler, Stephen Butler, and Louise Sugden would all be standing for election as trustees. 
Martin Eatherley proposed, and Andy Wright seconded the proposal to make Louise Sugden a trustee. The motion was carried unanimously. 
Aisha Saiyad proposed, and Ian Beverley seconded that Sophie Butler be made a trustee and secretary of the charity. The motion was carried unanimously. 
Brittany Stead proposed, and Jules Arimtage seconded that Stephen Dearman be made a trustee. The motion was carried unanimously.
Richard Hampson proposed and, Judith Broug seconded a proposal to make Stephen Butler a trustee. The motion was carried unanimously. 
Any Other Business
Paul Stark responded to questions in relation to the ride calendar, and the potential for a longer ride in the summer months for those that wished to attempt it. 
Stephen Draycott addressed the membership, explaining that there would be another track fundraiser, known as the ‘150 miles an hour’ challenge. 
Joanne Draycott gave a brief update on the residential, indicating that as yet, details were not confirmed. 
Date of Next AGM
To be confirmed. 
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